

Deanna Darnley, left, first winner of the Brant County Women's Institute scholarship, receives her award from Mrs. J. S. Holden, convener of the bursary committee. Deanna is now taking nurse's training.

Presiding at some of the sessions during the meeting were the Regional Vice-Presidents, Mrs. J. Walter Green, Mrs. H. E. Dunn and Mrs. Fred Bonnett.

The Board Members were happy to endorse a recommendation that action be taken to obtain a TV Channel strictly for educational purposes.

Eleven Board Members who completed their third term of office at the Spring Board Meeting held a going away party at Macdonald Hall. As each guest entered the Common Room she was presented with a small trilium corsage. Community singing, cards and games were enjoyed. Master of Ceremonies was Mrs. Fred Bonnett and Miss



Ruth Merkley, winner of the second Thunder Bay Women's Institute scholarship, wearing her high school graduation dress which she made herself. Ruth is now a nurse-in-training; she is also taking her twelfth 4-H Homemaking Club project.

Dorothy Walters of Rocky Ridge 4-H Homemaking Club, winner of the Ottawa Area Women's Institute scholarship last year. Dorothy has completed 3 Garden Clubs and 6 others, and is now assistant leader of the unit "The Club Girl Stands On Guard". The scholarship is being applied on her present course at Teachers' Training College.





Marion Nichol of Atwood who received the North Perth Women's Institute Jean Scott scholarship. Marion is active in the Junior Institute and Junior Farmers' Ass'n as well as in 4-H Homemaking Clubs

Janet Laidlaw was the pianist. Prize winners were Mrs. James Haggerty, Mrs. A. Farren, Mrs. H. E. Dunn, Mrs. R. H. Ross and Mrs. Wesley Redford.

A feature of the evening was the presentation of gifts to two brides-to-be, Miss Janet Laidlaw and Mrs. Dunn. Mrs. J. Walter Green and Mrs. Clara Rhinehart made the presentations.

Lunch was served by the hostesses; Mesdames J. Walter Green, Fred Bonnett, William Ballentine, Clifton Coulter, A. V. Bowem, Ewart Hunt, George Ash, John Craig, R. J. Penny, J. P. Corson and Mrs. Clara Rhinehart.

Miss Barbara Jensen, left, receives the South Wellington Women's Institute scholarship award from the District President, Mrs. James Fair. Barbara is a member of Utoka Women's Institute and very active in 4-H Homemaking Club work.

